

# Northern Grampians Shire Council

## St Arnaud Recreation Advisory Group Meeting

The meeting is scheduled to be held at **6.00pm** on Thursday 1st March

*To develop the strategic and long term vision of the Lord Nelson Park Precinct for the St Arnaud community*

**Chair:** Cr Reid

**Attendees:** Naomi Goode, Nicole Amos, Tara Lowe, Mark Mactaggart, Kaye Boyd, Mark Ciorleo

**Apologies:** Cr Driscoll, Peter Knights, Bruce Hando, Kim Birthisel

### 1. Minutes of the previous meeting:

Noted that the last meeting was an update/informal discussion rather than meeting.

### 2. Business arising from previous meeting:

- Maintenance items have been placed into infrastructure enquiry system
- Google drive to share documents
- LNP plans in hard copy and in google drive
- Carry forward TOR endorsement to next meeting when Peter returns

### 3. General Business:

Item	TOPIC	Discussion	Action/ Outcome
1.1	Capital Works at LNP	Council & SRV lead Funding Officer role Infrastructure role	Discussed roles of Council to lead all capital works project at LNP. Phuong - funding officer will put together funding applications. Infrastructure team - provide maintenance services, and are involved in all capital works.
1.2	TOTE Building Toilet	Funding received, plans available for all attendees to see Decision regarding progression of the toilet at this stage	Decision to place toilet build on hold until we have decided on rebuild plans.
1.3	Grants Process	Overview of Sport & Rec Vic Funding (guidelines provided to all attendees) Current election year Council Budget Process	Discussed some urgency in progress if we are to apply in upcoming rounds and be ready for election year promises.
1.4	LNP Precinct	Current Precinct Plan provided to all	Group would like example plans.

	<b>Plan</b>	<p>attendees</p> <p>Document purpose and strengths / weaknesses of this current version</p> <p>Task for all: work with clubs regarding ideal location and scope of the new facility</p> <p>Report back to the next meeting</p>	<p>Naomi to find these and circulate.</p> <p>All to work with their clubs on the ideal solutions to share with the group next meeting</p>
<b>1.5</b>	<b>Data Collection</b>	<p>SRV Schedule of Use to be completed by all user groups</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Participation is key</li> <li>- teams registered</li> <li>- female/male/other</li> <li>- senior/junior</li> <li>- participation programs such as Auskick or other clinics</li> <li>- Data over time is excellent i.e. for consecutive years</li> </ul> <p>Other data / information to strengthen our funding submissions</p>	<p>Discussed data needed, and encouraged all sports clubs to start collecting the data ready for an application.</p>
<b>1.6</b>	<b>Peak Sporting Bodies</b>	<p>Understanding and compliance with Peak sporting associations requirements / strategies</p>	<p>Will require Football and Netball Vic representatives to be involved and up to date in the coming weeks.</p>
<b>1.7</b>	<b>Community Campaign</b>	<p>Consistent messaging</p> <p>Power of the community voice</p>	<p>Will need to develop this as we go to keep the community informed and excited to back the project.</p>

### Other discussed:

Viability of clubs into the future, and reality of likelihood that netball, football and hockey clubs merge into one club. Reps agreed it would be appreciated if Council could contribute to the conversation between clubs.

Gate charges are difficult with people claiming they are attending the Sporting Club rather than the sports, and refuse to pay. Council to follow up.

Key required for all sports groups to utilise the toilets at the end of the Sports Club. Council to follow up.

Cricket club have not attended the last two meetings. Naomi to catch up with Bruce and provide an update of the project purpose and tasks.

### Meeting stopped at

### 3. Wrap Up: *[Confirmation of task allocation]*

**4. Close: 8.00 pm**